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Principal's Report 

 

Wow!  What an evening!  My congratulations go to the many students and staff who were involved in An 

Evening with ACOS last Thursday evening.  The Armidale Secondary College multipurpose centre held 

800 people in the audience, with over 600 amazing students performing from Armidale City Public 

School, Armidale Secondary College, Ben Venue Public School, Drummond Memorial Public School, 

Martins Gully Public School, Newling Public School, Rocky River Public School, Sandon Public School and 

Uralla Central School. Individual schools produced at least one item, with students from several schools 

collaborating in the Aboriginal dance group, massed choir and combined orchestra.   

This truly was a community of schools coming together to provide opportunities for our students and 

demonstrating public education at its best.  The talent that was on show was phenomenal and I could 

not have been prouder of every student involved.  I am also very appreciative of the time and effort our 

staff members volunteered to ensure that our students were prepared to give their best performance 

and were well-supervised and safe throughout the evening – a fabulous team effort! 

 

Science Week 



Many of our classes are currently celebrating Science Week.  Mrs D’Arcy has organised the McGrath 

Paper Plane Competition to be held in honour of Mr McGrath, who held an annual paper plane 

competition.  Classes will also be involved in a range of science activities throughout the week. 

 

Chess 

Our school hosted the Junior Chess League tournament today.  Young chess players from across 

government and non-government schools came together to share their love of the game and 

demonstrate their skills.  Our thanks go to Ms Raftery for overseeing this event. 

 

Pedestrian and road safety 

In the past, families have been reminded of the need to take care with regards to safe pedestrian and 

road behaviour around the school.  

Just as important, is the need to watch out for students who have left the vicinity of the school and are 

walking home from school or who are getting off a bus closer to home. 

Buses and cars act like a wall, preventing drivers from seeing children who may be about to walk onto 

the road.  Children do not have our lived experiences and the ability to judge the speed a vehicle is 

travelling nor the distance that they are from a vehicle.  Vehicles are heavy and slow to stop.  Students 

running out onto the road are at risk, but so too are the drivers who attempt to avoid them, other 

drivers, passengers, and other pedestrians.   

Allowing children to enter or exit a vehicle from the traffic side of the car places them in danger.  For 

safety of the children and other drivers, children should always enter or exit a vehicle on the footpath 

side of a vehicle. Children playing with balls on the footpath also places them in danger as they do not 

think before running onto the road after a dropped ball.  For their safety, children should not be playing 

with balls or other items when walking beside a road so they can be aware of their surroundings. 

Advice around pedestrian and road safety for families can be found on the Kidsafe website 

(https://www.kidsafensw.org/safety/road-safety/pedestrian-safety/). 

The Centre for Road Safety also has information available at 

(https://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/stayingsafe/pedestrians/vulnerablepedestrians/children.html). 

Parents are reminded that they should not be walking through bus zones during operation times as this 

is not safe for our students or families.  We do not want a tragedy for our school or our town.  Please use 

pedestrian or children’s crossings, or park on the side of the street closest to the school. 

 

No gum 

While many students may chew gum outside of school, we are asking that chewing gum and bubble gum 

not come to school.  Unfortunately, we have noticed an increase in gum on paths and other hard 

surfaces this term.  This week, we have had gum caught in the tread of a student’s shoe and another 

https://www.kidsafensw.org/safety/road-safety/pedestrian-safety/
https://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/stayingsafe/pedestrians/vulnerablepedestrians/children.html


walk some fresh gum onto carpet.  In addition to spreading respiratory germs, discarded gum is 

detracting from the cleanliness of our school and is adding to the workload of our hardworking 

cleaners.  We appreciate your support in helping keep students safe and our school clean. 

 

Whale 

Following consultation with our asset maintenance officers around the physical deterioration of the 

whale near the cricket nets, it will be removed this week to ensure the safety of our children.  The low, 

nearby wall will be kept with the plaque from the whale being attached for posterity.  

 

Kindergarten information evening 

Parents of children starting school in 2024 will be able to join Mrs Rubie and I for a face-to-face 

information session next Thursday, 24 August from 6.30pm in the school hall.  After several years of 

organising virtual Kindergarten information evenings, it will be nice to meet with people in 

person.  Come along to learn more about school readiness and have your questions answered.  We do 

ask that people stay away if unwell. 

We are asking that all applications to enrol in Kindergarten in 2024 are provided to the school as soon as 

possible to ensure that you are advised of any Orientation to School activities in Term 4.  Applications for 

non-local placements are welcome but are not a guarantee of acceptance.  Our enrolment committee 

will meet later this term to determine acceptance of placement and parents will be notified in the last 

week of this term.  Enrolment applications can now be made online at 

https://enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/#/?schoolCode=1057 

  

Take care and stay safe, 

  

Deborah Nay 

https://enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/#/?schoolCode=1057


 

 



School Calendar 

 

17 Aug               State PSSA Boy's and Girls Football Trials 

18 Aug               State PSSA Boy's and Girl's Football Trials 

18 Aug               K-2 Steam Train Excursion 

18 Aug               Stage 3 Leisure Sports 

21 Aug               ICAS Science and Spelling Assessments 

21 Aug               Cricket NSW Visit with Henry  

22 Aug                PSSA Soccer Knockout V Ross Hill Public School 

22-24 Aug          PSSA Rugby Union 

24 Aug                Debate V Uralla Central School 

24 Aug                Year 6 High School Taster Lessons 

24 Aug                Ezidi Kindergarten Information Session 2pm-3pm 

24 Aug                Kindergarten Information Evening 6:30pm-8pm 

25 Aug                Sydney Academy of Chess Semi Final- Online 

25 Aug                Stage 3 Leisure Sports 

 

Notes and Money Due 

Weekly         Leisure Sports Weekly Payment- $8.50  

 

25 Aug          Stage 2 Football (Soccer) Gala Day $2  



25 Aug          Year 4 Lake Keepit Excursion Instalment 4, $60 

8 Sep            Stage 3 Canberra Excursion Instalment 5, $120 

General Information 

 

Book Week 2023 

 

The 2023 book week parade will be held on Thursday 31 August. The theme this year is "READ, GROW, 

INSPIRE. More information will be sent home soon. 



Good for kids, Good for Life 

 

 



ACOS School Uniform 

 

Any students who borrowed a shirt, tie or ribbons for ACOS are asked to return them to Ms Raftery as 

soon as possible please. 



 

 



 

Class News from 2L and Mrs Moffatt 

 

Firstly, 2L would like to thank Mrs Heine for teaching us for the past 8 weeks. We learned a lot and we 

will miss her! We hope she enjoys the break and doesn’t miss us too much. 

This term is a busy one with many exciting events and activities happening. During Education Week 2L 

enjoyed learning about some of the history of ACPS by looking at old school photos and searching the 

school for the time capsule. We have been trying to guess what might be in the time capsule and 

thinking about what we would put in a time capsule today. Some of the suggestions were that we should 

put plastic or cars in there because we don’t think there will be many cars in the future and think plastic 

may be a thing of the past!  

We are very excited to ride on a steam train to Uralla and back this Friday. Thank you to Mrs Clarke and 

Mrs Woods for organising this great excursion. 

In English 2L have been learning about persuasive writing. We read the text “Hey, Little ant” and then 

used information from the text to write a persuasive argument. We had to decide whether we would 

squish an ant or not. There were some great arguments for both sides! We have also been learning to 

write complex sentences. 



In maths, 2L have been developing skills to assist with adding and subtracting numbers. We have also 

been learning about patterns in the environment and buildings and counting patterns which is useful 

when solving multiplication problems. 

In Pd/H/PE, we have been learning about “Staying Safe". We are talking about our areas of strength and 

looking at areas we can improve on. 

Our focus this term in CAPA is drama. We have been exploring mime as an artform. It is so much fun. 

During sport we have been learning some dances such as the Chicken Dance, Hokey Pokey, Nutbush and 

the Mexican Hat dance. We are getting better at keeping in time. 

2L and Mrs Moffatt 

 



 



 

 

 



 



 

Class News from 3/4S and Miss Singh 

 



3/4S has been busy this week engaging with our creative side! Students have been learning about 

traditional Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander art techniques to compose their own original works. 

Knowing the effort and care that goes into each and every paint stroke has helped us to appreciate this 

art form so much more. 

Our book for this term "Wylah" by Jordan Gould and Richard Pritchard has captivated our class. We have 

enjoyed learning about Marr country's culture and megafauna through this exciting book series.  

Congratulations go out to our SRC representatives this semester Anmol and Unique. 

3/4S and Miss Singh 

 

 



 

Arts and Culture News 

 



Spelling Bee 

 

Congratulations to our Zach and Chau who competed in the regional final Spelling Bee on Friday 11 

August.  



 

Sports News 

 



PSSA Football Championships 

 

Best of luck to Edward (boys’ team) Mrs Mac (girl’s coach) and Frankie (girls’ team) who are members of 

the North West teams in Nelson’s Bay at the PSSA Football championships this week. 



 

 



Stage 2 Tood Woodbridge Cup Tennis Day 

 

On Monday 14 August, some of our Stage 2 students played off for a place in the two teams to head to 

the regional finals of the Todd Woodbridge Cup. It was great to see so many students being active, 

having fun and playing with sportsmanship. 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

Mrs Ridleys Word of the week 

 

Vicinity (noun)  

(vuh-SIN-uh-tee)  

Vicinity is often used as a synonym of neighborhood meaning "the area around or near a particular 

place." It can also mean "the quality or state of being near" or "an approximate amount, extent, or 

degree." 



Community Notice Board  

 



 



 



 

 



 



 



 



 

 



Please email armidalec-p.admin@det.nsw.edu.au if you wish to have your notice included in our 

newsletter. 

Contact Us 

 

 

Armidale City Public School 

Address- 142-152 Faulkner St, Armidale NSW 2350 

Phone- 02 6772 3420 

Email- armidalec-p.admin@det.nsw.edu.au 

Fax- 02 67712262 

Visit us on the web at www.armidalec-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

mailto:armidalec-p.admin@det.nsw.edu.au
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